

## THE KENNEY'S

MISSIONARIES TO GHANA, WEST AFRICA

May 2019

Dear Pastors and Prayer Partners,

It is hard to believe that we are in our third year here and are making plans for our first furlough. We will be coming back to the States around June of next year, and I am going to start getting my schedule worked out. If you would like me to come and update your church about the ministry here between June 2020 and June 2021, please feel free to email me to set up a date.

In our last prayer letter, we mentioned our hope that we would have electricity hooked up in our church soon, but unfortunately, we still do not have power. The landlord has been promising we would get it within a week since October of last year. Obviously, he is not being truthful. We had to visit the landlord last week and try to get some answers about our power. We ended up having to go to an elder, the elder called the guy, and now the landlord says he will have the wires hooked up by Friday. We shall see. We have to deal with issues like this all of the time. Ghanaians do not have a sense of time like we do. If they say they will come tomorrow at 10 a.m., more than likely, it will be evening when they arrive, or we may not see them at all. We have found that "tomorrow" is not necessarily the next day but any day in the future, just not today. It can be very frustrating to deal with, but it is part of living in a foreign country.

We are continuing to have some visitors come. One young man in his late 20's has been coming quite often. Please be in prayer for Fred. He came to me and told me that he lost his salvation. I have been counseling him. He says that he was saved as a child and lost his salvation later. Please pray that God will show him if he got saved or if he needs to get saved. Using the Bible, I explained eternal security to him and gave a clear presentation of the gospel. He is still not sure, but I believe that God is dealing in his heart. He is getting close. We do not push anyone to make a decision; we try to let the Holy Spirit do His work in their hearts.

We have a junior high teacher attending our evening services, and he has invited me to come to preach in his school. I went and met the headmaster this week. I am supposed to preach on Wednesday of next week. 400 students attend this school. This is a great opportunity. Muslims, Seventh-Day Adventists, Catholics, Methodists, and Charismatics all attend this school. Some of these children will never get a chance to hear the gospel like this again. Please pray for us and for souls to be saved and seeds to be planted. We were hoping to take some John and Romans and pass them out, but the headmaster asked us not to. They do not want any materials sent home. But he told me that as long as I preach from the Bible, I can preach whatever I want. We are so excited about this opportunity. Please be in prayer about this.

Once again, my family and I want to thank you for your continued prayers and support. We could not be here in Ghana without them.

In His Service, The Jeremy Kenney Family Missionaries to Ghana, West Africa

PERSONAL INFORMATION
PO BOX TD 1238
TAKORADI, GHANA WEST
AFRICA
233 54 463 9359

SENDING CHURCH
ORANGEBURG
BAPTIST TABERNACLE
3440 NORTH RD.
ORANGEBURG, SC 29118
(803) 534-5032

MISSION AGENCY
WWNTBM
P.O. BOX 725
KINGS MOUNTAIN, NC 28086
(704) 730-1440

